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https://brantfordexpositor.remembering.ca/obituary/murray-tottle-1083955293
https://www.haskettfh.com/stephens-john-ronald-of-exeter-and-formerly-of-port-bruce/


https://a15lions.org/pages/Membership/GMT




https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/give-how-to-give/campaign-100
























ST. GEORGE LIONS

Lion Chief Steve and our treasurer Lion Kevin 
presented a cheque to Mayor David Bailey and Dr. 
John McDonald. Our $50,000 donation to the Cowan 
Community Health Hub will be given over a period 
of three years. Lion Chief Steve along with Lions 
Lorraine, Cheryl and Kevin were given a tour of the 
facility and by all reports it is a wonderful and 
valuable addition to our County. 



STRATFORD LIONS

The Stratford Lions were busy in  November collecting new socks 
and new or gently used blankets for “Help cover our City with 
Warmth and Care” Campaign. On December 8th and 9th members 
of the Stratford Lions distributed 117 blankets and 345 pairs of 
socks to 5 locations in Stratford along with hats, mitts, and scarfs. 

 



STRATFORD LIONS CLUB

 

 

On November 28, 2021 the Stratford Lions Club participated in 

the City of Stratford Santa Claus parade.  We were one of two 

service clubs participating in the parade. 

    

     



LYNDEN LIONS

Santa sure gets around, 
here he is in Lynden for

the Town Parade!



COPETOWN LIONS 
PEACE POSTER CONTEST

In the last  issue we did an article on the Peace 
Poster contest in relation to the peace poster 
contest from the Balaclava School in Carlisle, 
sponsored by the Copetown Lions. As reported 
the winner was Leah T from the art class of 
teacher Mrs. Delong’s grade eight class. The 

winning poster was submitted to A15 and won 
at the District level and her entry was 
forwarded to the MD A level contest. Shown 
in the photo is the winner receiving her 
cheque for $100.00 from the club’s peace 
poster coordinator Lion Debbie Nelligan who 

is the school administrator. Lion Debbie has the working of the 
contest down pat, she displays all the posters at a club meeting 
and conducts a stricly controlled vote!



The St. Marys Lions Club held an event to help the Kingsway 
Lodge and Fairhill Residence. Proceeds from GIVING 
TUESDAY, held on November 30th. Members of the public 
were able to purchase a bowl of Hot Soup and a Sassy Bun for 
just $5.00, proceeds were donated to the mentioned facility. 
Pictured from L -R are Club President, Lion Joe Sangster; 
Treasurers Lion Rob Stuart and Lion Georgina McGregor; 
organizer, Danielle Oke, Director of Residential Living at 
Kingsway Lodge and Fairhill Residence and Theresa Wakem, 
Administrator at Kingsway Lodge. (Photos courtesy Danielle 
Oke)

ST. MARYS LIONS





http://mdalions.org/thelion/BookJulAugSep2021/LionMagJulAugSep2021.pdf
http://mdalions.org/thelion/BookOctNovDec2021/LionMagOctNovDec2021.pdf



